
Certified Mail 
Return Receipt Requested 

 July 1, 2014 
 
Docket No. 03036190 License No. 52-25615-01 
Control No. 583935 
 
José L. Serrant 
Director of Operations 
ITER Corporation 
d/b/a Mechanical Integrity Solutions 
P. O. Box 363453 
San Juan, PR  00936-3453 
 
SUBJECT: ITER CORPORATION, REQUEST FOR NEW LICENSE APPLICATION, 

CONTROL NO. 583935 
 
Dear Mr. Serrant: 
 
This refers to your letter dated March 31, 2014 requesting renewal of your license and your 
letter dated May 14, 2014 requesting a change of your Radiation Safety Officer 
 
As stated in our letter dated January 30, 2014 (enclosed), we informed you that your license 
would expire on February 28, 2014 and that you must submit an acceptable renewal application 
at least 30 days prior to the expiration date if you wish to continue to maintain your license 
beyond its expiration date.   
 
We also reminded you of this deadline during a telephone conversation on February 19, 2014, 
with Mr. Reinaldo Franco from your office and Steve Courtemanche from our office.  You were 
notified that we had not received a renewal application although your license was about to 
expire on February 28, 2014.  Mr. Courtemanche also informed Mr. Franco that if you did not 
submit the required renewal application, your license would expire.  Any application we received 
after that time would be considered a new application and require a fee.   
 
We cannot process the requests at this time because your license expired on February 28, 
2014, and you did not respond by the required deadline. The correspondence received after 
that date is being returned to you. 
 
In addition during an NRC inspection conducted on June 5, 2014, we found that you are in  
possession of radioactive material (contained within an equipment calibration device) without a  
valid license.  You must take immediate action either to transfer the material to a recipient that  
is licensed and authorized to receive it or provide a new license application using the guidance  
in NUREG-1556, Volume 2, “Consolidated Guidance About Materials Licenses: Program-  
Specific Guidance About Industrial Radiography Licenses.”  The checklist in Appendix C in  
NUREG-1556, Volume 2 contains procedures that are acceptable to the NRC and may be used  
to submit your response. 
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Until one of these actions is completed radioactive material must remain in storage may not be  
used.  Also, please provide a completed NRC Form 314 (copy enclosed) so that your expired  
license can be retired appropriately. 
 
If you have any questions regarding a new license application, please contact Michael Reichard 
at (610) 337-6945. 
 
Your cooperation is appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Original signed by Kathy Modes 
 
Kathy Modes 
Senior Health Physicist 
Decommissioning and Technical Support 
  Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 

 
Enclosures: 

1. NRC Letter dated January 30, 2014 
2. ITER Letter dated March 31, 2014 
3. ITER Letter dated May 14, 2014 
4. NRC Form 314 

 
cc w/o encl: 
Wilson Diaz, Proposed Radiation Safety Officer 
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